Minutes of Outseats Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 27 July 2009 in the Sampson Room of Hathersage Memorial Hall at 7.30pm

Present:
Cllr. Mrs J Marsden – Chairman
In attendance
Cllr. Mr G Markham
Cllr. Twigg
Cllr. Mrs J Hodgkinson
PCSO Boswell
Cllr. Mr S Taylor
Cllr. Mrs P Whitney


Cllr. Mr B Gordon
Clerk: Mr. D. Palmer
No members of the public were present.

45/09
Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Claxton.
46/09
Variations in Order of Business
There were no variations in the Order of Business.
47/09
Declaration of Members’ Interests
No Councillors declared an interest.
48/09
Public Speaking
No members of the public were present.
49/09
Reports from County/District Councillors 

Cllr Twigg provided an update on the set up of the County Council following the election.

50/09
Report from Derbyshire Constabulary 

PCSO Boswell reported that PC Whitehead would be moving to a new role and that PC Ian Richardson would be taking over responsibilities that included the Parish.

PCSO Boswell also gave a report that there had been 6 crimes during the month, including a theft of alcohol from a garden shed, the theft of a bicycle from near the Little John and car and lawn mower thefts from Crossland Road.  He said there had been no calls for anti-social behaviour during Gala Week.
51/09
Hathersage Parish Council (HPC) Liaison
Cllr. Hodgkinson provided an update on the last meeting of HPC.  It was agreed that Cllr Gordon will attend the next HPC meeting in August.
52/09
Hathersage and Outseats Housing Needs Survey

Isabel Bellamy of the Derbyshire Rural Community Council was unable to attend the meeting as planned.  In her absence, the Council decided that they would like to discuss the report with Ms Bellamy before taking any further action on the report, so the Clerk was instructed to invite her to the next meeting in September.
53/09
Minutes of Parish Council Meeting
It was resolved to confirm as a correct record minutes of the meeting held on 29 June 2009.
54/09
Planning Matters
Council resolved to confirm as a correct record minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 13 July 2009.

Council had received the following Planning Decision Notice: Application NP/DDD/0509/0382 – Cunliffe Cottage, Castleton Road; extension to dwelling – application refused.

55/09
Statement of Accounts
A statement of accounts was issued showing balances at 30/6/09:




Deposit Account


£19,669.37



Current Account 


£     302.87
56/09
Joint Transport Committee (JTC) Clerk’s Salary
The Clerk delivered the additional details he had obtained from the HPC Treasurer.  It was resolved that the Council would agree to pay the additional £36.70 requested by the HPC Treasurer as a contribution to the additional hours worked by the JTC Clerk.
57/09
Contribution to the Costs of the Village Website
It was estimated that the contribution the Council would be required to make to the set-up costs of the Village Website would be approximately £250-£300.  The Council resolved to pay these costs out of its reserve funds for village projects.
58/09
Accounts for Payment

Council resolved to authorise the following payments in total sum £454.78:
        £
      Cheque No.

Mr DE Palmer
Salary, allowance & expenses for July 2009
193.86
000458
Staples
Stationery charges
10.17
000459
Redwood Landscapes (H’ge)
Clearing footpaths in Parish
189.75
000460
Soc. Local Council Clerks
Annual Subscription
61.00
000461

59/09
Grit Bin on Coggers Lane

The Council resolved that a new green grit bin should be obtained for the corner of Coggers Lane, with the cost of £293.68 (quoted by DCC Highways) to be paid from Sundries.  The Clerk was asked to contact DCC Highways to take this matter forward.
60/09
Hathersage and Outseats Parish Website
The Council reviewed the initial website designs provided by So Easy Websites and it was resolved that the Clerk should write back to the Clerk of HPC with the following recommendations:
1. The Home Page should contain more current news and information (e.g. the dates and times of the next Parish Council meetings).

2. The historical information currently on the Home Page would more properly fit in the History & Tourism section.
3. The banner at the top of each page was considered too busy and needed simplifying – the merging of different pictures was thought to be misleading, so perhaps putting clear breaks between fewer separate pictues would work better.  An alternative suggestion was that a new banner be produced, perhaps the view from Offerton that shows both Hathersage and Outseats.

61/09
Derbyshire County Council Excellence in the Community Awards
This item was considered even though it had not been included on the original agenda because a response was required before the next time the Council was due to meet.  It was resolved that the Council should nominate certain members of the Memorial Hall Committee for their excellent work on the Memorial Hall roof.  The Chairman agreed to complete the nomination form.
62/09
Items for Information   


It was resolved that the following items for information should be received:

DALC
Circulars 34/09 – 39/09
HPC
Minutes 30/6/09
Recreation Comm
Agenda 2/7/09; Minutes 2/7/09
Memorial Hall
Agenda 13/7/09; Minutes 28/4/09

Allotments Group
Minutes 16/6/09
Clerks & Councils Direct
July 2009
NALC
Report of Chief Executive 23/6/09; LCR Summer 2009

DDDC
Review of Housing Renewal Policy; Handyvan Network; Derbyshire Sports Awards 2009; Directory for Sport, Recreation & Leisure 2009

East Mids Dev Agcy
EMDA News Spring 2009

Hathersage Historical Society
Papers relating to Victoria County History Mtg 30/6/09

Longhurst Group
Leading Performer in Housing & Care

Village Centre Group
Minutes 13/7/09

JTC
Agenda 20/7/09

63/09
Committee Reports

1. Recreation Committee – Cllr Whitney reported that the manager of the swimming pool had resigned; cover should be available for the rest of the season and then new staff would be hired before next season.

2. Joint Transport Committee – Cllr Marsden reported that a letter had been received from DCC Highways.  They had said they would not approve “no through road” signs for the roads off Coggers Lane; PDNPA also would not be in favour of this.  They had suggested that JTC request new street name signs from DDDC that incorporate “no through road” symbols.  In the same letter, DCC had said they did not consider parking restrictions on Station Approach to be necessary.  This ruling had been a surprise to JTC, as all previous indications had been that DCC would approve this, so were considering what further action to take on this.
3. Memorial Hall – Cllr Hodgkinson reported that the issues with the door to the porch were being fixed.  The next major project being considered was to double glaze the windows of the Memorial Hall.
4. Calor Village of the Year – Cllr Marsden reported that the final judging seemed to have gone well.
5. Peak Park Parishes Forum – Cllr Claxton had sent a report on the Annual Liaison Meeting with PDNPA.  She reported that a number of councils had expressed frustration with the Peak Park over planning matters; in particular, the PDNPA were asked to inform councils of their decisions if contrary to the council’s recommendation.  Also, the PDNPA hope to hold training on the new planning legislation in January 2010.
6. Environment Group – Cllr Taylor reported that no one in the village had contributed flowers for the tubs in the village following an appeal.  Therefore, the Environment Group had used their own funds to fill the tubs.
64/09
Parish matters and items for next Agenda 
1. It was agreed that the best time for a Council visit to the Lafarge Cement Works would be on a Wednesday afternoon.
2. Millstone as gift for 150th Anniversary of the School - Cllr Gordon provided a photograph of how he planned to set up the millstone on a stand and everyone agreed that this looked very good.  It was resolved that a plaque would be added to the millstone that said: “Presented by Outseats Parish Council to celebrate the 150th Anniversary of Hathersage St Michael’s Primary School 1858 – 2008”.  It was resolved that a budget of up to £100 should be set aside for the plaque, taken from Sundries.  Cllr Marsden also recommended that a write-up on millstones and their history in Hathersage should be hung in the school to give a context to the gift; everyone agreed that this was a good idea.
Date of Next Meeting
The date of the next meeting is 28 September 2009 at 7.30pm in Hathersage Memorial Hall Sampson Room.
The meeting closed at 9.55pm.
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